Grace Presbytery Policy on Relief of Conscience

Adopted September 17, 2009
The 203rd General Assembly voted in 1991 to grant “relief of conscience” to churches which request that no portion of their dues paid into the Board of Pensions be used to fund abortions. Such request must be made through the Presbytery and may be granted at the Presbytery’s discretion.

If a Presbytery grants such request, the Board of Pensions will honor that by assuring that any portion of funds from the church which has been granted “relief of conscience” status, which might have been used to help fund abortions, will instead be used for funding of medical claims of adopted newborn dependents.

The Council voted to approve and recommend that Presbytery approve a “procedure” whereby churches seeking Relief of Conscious status from the Board of Pensions could have that granted in a timely fashion.

As recommended by Council at its July 9, 2009 meeting, presbytery approved at its Regional meetings on September 10, 11, 15, and 16, 2009 the following procedure for churches seeking Relief of Conscience status from the Board of Pensions, which would provide for the following:

1. Any session seeking relief of conscience would pass a resolution requesting Grace Presbytery to grant relief, and
2. Upon receipt of any such request from a church, the Committee on Ministry may act at its discretion, on behalf of Presbytery, on such request to grant the relief and ask the Stated Clerk to inform the Board of Pensions.
3. Any such actions will be reported at the next Presbytery meeting.
